
                                                                                        APPROVED MINUTES

Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

April 11, 2023
Members present:  Chairman Mike Smith, Michael Meehan, Jason Call, Mark Gross, Bob Roy, Kevin Meehan, Select Board’s representative
Absent:  Gil Finch, Donna Laurent, alternate
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary
Minutes
Mark Gross made the motion to approve the March 28, 2023, meeting minutes as read, seconded by Jason Call.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Consultation – Hicks Logging and Garrett Hicks – Boundary Line Adjustment

The Board secretary reported no other information has been received about the boundary line adjustment and no discussion is needed at this time.
Financial Report
Michael Meehan made the motion to approve the financial report as presented, seconded by Bob Roy.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.

Communications
The Board members received an update of the status of MBC Holdings v Town of Jefferson.  It is in the attorneys’ hands and the town is waiting for notification from them.
Gil Finch and Jason Call have been appointed for another three-year term by the Select Board as their terms of office were up.  They need to take oaths of office with the Town Clerk who now has the documents. 

The Board received copies of three building permits to comment on for the Select Board.  There followed an extended discussion when Mark Gross asked why the Planning Board should be looking at these building permit applications at all.  There are people in the town who complain to him about this being done.  Michael Meehan said copies of building permits have been passed on to the Board to examine for many years.  It helps to observe trends and see where revisions of regulations or ordinances may be needed.  Jason Call said this assists the Select Board in their work.  Kevin Meehan said the Select Board wants as many eyes on the building permits as possible to ensure its decisions are timely, correct according to the town regulations and state statues, fair to the applicant, and can possibly save money for both them and the town.  Information may come from the Planning Board, the Fire Department, the Conservation Commission, the Town Clerk, etc. but it is only the Select Board who makes the final decisions on any building permit application.  Chairman Smith said it is good for the town when people are working together.  Kevin Meehan said that the people complaining may not understand the process.  Bob Roy said sometimes when people don’t understand they can be afraid of change.  Others agreed people complaining should be invited to attend meetings to observe how the board operates.
The Board received a letter of resignation from alternate Donna Laurent who has served on the Board for 12 years but also served as the town representative on the transportation committee.  Bob Roy made the motion to accept her resignation with regret and an expression of sincere appreciation for the many hours of volunteer time Donna has given to the town.  The motion was seconded by Michael Meehan.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.  Michael Meehan made the motion to have the Board secretary send Donna flowers and a card to express the Board’s thanks, seconded by Jason Call.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.  
Unfinished Business
The Board returned to their previous meeting’s discussion on campground regulations (campgrounds are considered subdivisions needing approval from both the Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Adjustment). Discussion centered around camping units which could be considered permanent structures.  There was a suggestion only the campground owner could own any permanent structure, which only can be used seasonally, not all year long.  There was concern that these not become a form of condominium or time-share.  Developing the needed regulation language will be important.  Board members should be prepared to come to the next meeting with concrete suggestions before contacting Burr Phillips of Civil Solutions.

Jason Call told Board members he thought Santa’s Village is continuing to pursue federal or state funding to construct a safe crossing across Route 2 to the parking area on the other side.  The town’s people have continually expressed the need for such a crossing.

The Board is hoping to recruit new volunteers to serve as Board members and alternates.  Bob Roy said he hoped some citizens would step forward to add more voices to discussions at meetings.  Some long-time residents, before the increasing number of federal, state, and local regulations were enacted, aren’t aware of why and how these regulations work and are elated to each other.
The Board’s next regular meeting date is April 25, 2023.
Bob Roy made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Michael Meehan.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

_______________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board
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